
ATLANTA, Texas — The Atlanta Independent School District has been notified of three 
students who have tested positive for COVID-19 since Friday, according to updates posted 
on the district's website.

Three letters from Superintendent Sidney Harrist have been uploaded to the district's 
website since Friday, implying that the district was notified of one male and two female 
students testing positive for COVID-19.

The update confirming a male student who attends Atlanta Primary School tested positive 
was posted Friday, while one confirming a female student from Atlants High School tested 
positive was posted Saturday, along with another female student from Atlanta Middle 
School on Sunday.

In all three letters, it is stated that the classrooms and/or relevant activity areas the infected 
students occupied have been deeply sanitized, and that students and faculty are instructed 
to follow CDC guidelines and recommendations, as well as practice social distancing.

All three letters end with the following:

"Out of an abundance of caution, we advise you to monitor your students' health, follow 
the CDC guidelines for people who have had close contact and contact your primary care 
physician if you develop symptoms.

AISD is continuing to monitor this situation and will provide additional information as 
needed. We hope for a successful recovery for our AISD student."


